

TERM 4: THURSDAY 2 NOVEMBER 2017



## FROM THE CHAPLAIN

In October, 132 students travelled to Port Hacking Conference Centre to learn more about Jesus.

JAM camp this year was a lot of fun as students encouraged one another, enjoyed activities like the water slide and dragon boating and, (of course) learnt from the bible.

Some of the highlights from the camp were our guest speaker Jeremy Toulmin, his music sampling and friend Ryan the Lion teaching from Ephesians 2, playing night games like Dettol and getting to know one another during free time.

This is the most amount of students we've ever had on JAM camp and the campsite is at maximum capacity.

As this is a volunteer ministry camp, staff give up their time to be a part of this and develop relationships with students. The College is very much appreciative of the staff who willingly do this. In particular Mr Dane Bakarich who lead the camp.

For it is by grace you have been saved, through faith—and this is not from yourselves, it is the gift of God— not by works, so that no one can boast. For we are God's handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do. Ephesians 2:8-10.

Stuart Tye Chaplain